
 
 

IMPORTANT PRODUCT SAFETY NOTICE / September 11, 2018 

 

RE: P-IV Wayside Units Inspection and Retrofit 

 

Dear Valued Customer, 

 

We are writing to notify you that a condition may exist or develop within the above referenced 

tank models that could result in a combustive event potentially causing harm to nearby persons 

or property.  Our records indicate that you installed and/or own a number of these tank models. 

 

While we believe that such an event is unlikely to occur, there have been a limited number of 

reported instances where a tank has been damaged or breached due to a battery charging system 

malfunction.  Such malfunction resulted in a buildup of hydrogen gas which was then ignited by 

a spark causing a combustive event.  There was no injury or damage to nearby persons or 

property in the reported instances.  

 

To prevent this potential problem from occurring in your tanks, L.B. Foster will, at our cost and 

expense, provide you with a venting kit so that there is a pathway for any potential hydrogen gas 

that develops to escape. Installation of the venting kits can be performed by us or you as agreed. 

 

In the interim, please direct any questions to Patrick Tully, Director-Technical Sales at 412-266-

5149. 

 

Thank you for your continued support and trust! 

 

The L.B. Foster Team 


